RAJA KRISHNAMOORTHI 8TH DISTRICT, ILLINOIS

515 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515

> TELEPHONE: (202) 225-3711 FAX (202) 225-7830

1701 EAST WOODFIELD ROAD, SUITE 704 SCHAUMBURG, IL 60173

> TELEPHONE: (847) 413-1959 FAX: (847) 413-1965

www.krishnamoorthi.house.gov

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT & GOVERNMENT REFORM

> SUBCOMMITTEES: HEALTH CARE, BENEFITS, AND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES RANKING MEMBER

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

COMMITTEE ON **EDUCATION AND THE WORKFORCE** 

> SUBCOMMITTEES: HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT WORKFORCE PROTECTIONS

October 24, 2018

Assistant Attorney General Eric Dreiband Civil Rights Division U.S. Department of Justice 950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20530-0001

Dear Assistant Attorney General Dreiband:

The 2018 midterm election will be the second national election without the full force of the Voting Rights Act protecting the most sacred of American rights.

Following the Supreme Court's decision in Shelby County v. Holder, states that had formerly been subject to VRA Preclearance Requirements chose to enact restrictive anti-voting laws. Polling centers in minority communities were closed, draconian voter ID laws enforced, and lifelong voters were purged from the electoral rolls; all under the guise of preventing voter fraud. As we approach the 2018 election, the Supreme Court chose to let stand North Dakota's law that effectively bars Native Americans from voting, and the Georgia Secretary of State engineered a massive purge of nearly 600,000 voters from the state's voter rolls.

Given the absurdly low rate of election fraud in the United States - one study found 31 instances of fraud in over 1,000,000,000 votes cast, a rate of 0.000031%<sup>[1]</sup> - one could be forgiven for seeking whether any discriminatory or nefarious intent lies behind these laws.

I respectfully request that the Civil Rights Division immediately inform Congress on the steps it is taking to ensure that all lawful voters are able to cast their ballots in the 2018 election or any other election. As a Member of the Oversight Committee, I look forward to working with you and the entire Civil Rights Division to ensure that no American is wrongfully denied the right to vote.

I will also respectfully remind you that should Democrats win control the House in the 116th Congress, we will have the ability to subpoen atestimony and documents to ensure that the Department of Justice is taking care to faithfully execute the law and protect the right to vote for all Americans.

<sup>(1)</sup> The Washington Post: "A comprehensive investigation of voter impersonation finds 31 credible incidents out of one billion ballots cast," August 6, 2014